
 

 

Gloversville 
 
 

The Gloversville parish has sold its church property to the Y.M.C.A. of that 
city.  Negotiations for this sale have been proceeding for some time but have 

only recently been completed.  The amount secured for the property was very 
satisfactory and after paying the mortgage left a very handsome amount which 

the Gloversville Society has placed in the hands of the State Convention for 
investment. 

While negotiations were proceeding for the sale of the property the 
Gloversville parish was approached by the Congregationalist Society and invited 

to use the parish house of the Congregationalist Church until they found 

themselves a new home or indefinitely if they should so wish. 
As soon as the Y.M.C.A. took over the property, therefore, the Society began 

holding their services in the chapel of the Congregational Church.  The 
arrangement is a most happy one, in as much as our people in Gloversville 

have never had a morning service, while the Congregationalists have no 
evening services.  Dr. H. B. Taylor of Fort Plain has been preaching for 

sometime at Gloversville and under the new arrangement will continue to do so 
until next spring at the least.  Congregations have grown since this important 

move has been made and the interest in the parish seems to be more alive 
than ever. 

Just what the parish will do in the future toward a new home is not known, 
but for the present they will continue this arrangement which seems very 

satisfactory to all concerned. 
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